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Warning: front and back cover ink is not water friendly . 

Go Pittsburgh !! 
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 The group photo above was taken at our 

clubôs first launch on June 01, 1986 and was last 

featured on the cover of the 100th issue of Team 

Pittsburgh. But just like reopening a treasured fami-

ly photo album it wouldnôt be right not featuring it 

again on this historic occasion. And check out the 

never (I believe) before published 1987 photo on 

the back cover. Much more inside! 

Pictured Above 

Kids in front row: Jed Blazanin, Erik Schall 

Back row: Mike Kalmar, Tom Blazanin, Art Nestor, 

Mort Binstock, Rod Schafer. 

Not shown: Joseph Mary, Peg Nestor 

http://www.psc473.org/
http://www.nar.org/
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TEAM PITTSBURGH 

is published bimonthly by the  

Pittsburgh Space Command  

NAR Section #473  

 

Uncopyrighted material  

 appearing in Team Pittsburgh  

may be reprinted provided proper  

credit is given to the author and to  

Team Pittsburgh.  

 

AD SPACE in Team Pittsburgh 

is available free to  

members in good standing.  

 

PSC Yearly dues: 

17 & under ---  $6.00  

18 & over & family -$14.00 

(Membership includes  

newsletter subscription)  

 

Send PSC dues to: 

Mike Hardobey  

409 Mallard Drive  

Cranberry Twp.,  Pa 16066 

NOTE: Make Checks payable to 

Mike Hardobey -  NOT PSC 

  

PSC OFFICERS for 2006 

President               Steve Foster  

Vice President        John Brohm  

Treasurer               Mike Hardobey  

Section Advisor       John Pace  

TP Editor                Art Nestor  

Webmaster            Christine Rial  

Website      http://www.psc473.org  

  

  Submit articles for publication to:  

Art Nestor  

230 Arthur Street  

Zelienople, Pa 16063 

Email: newsletter@psc473.org  

 

The Pittsburgh Space Command  

is dedicated to the advancement  

of safe model rocketry.  

ATTENTION NAR SECTIONS:          

Please send newsletter exchanges to:  

John Pace 

111 Crystal Springs Drive 

 Cranberry Twp., Pa 16066 

Phone: (724) 742-8692 

  724-779-2000 
     

 

 

 

                  1713 Rt. 228 Suite L1,  Cranberry Twp., Pa 16066  

                  HOURS: MON THRU FRI 10-9, SAT 10-6, SUN 12-4                           

                         Founderôs note 

NEW ADDRESS? 

NEW PHONE NUMBER? 

CONTACT: 

Mike Hardobey  

409 Mallard Drive  

Cranberry Township, Pa 16066  

Phone: (724) 772-9678 

NO. 127 

down the nationally known Steel City. A 

great historic Section. I canôt emphasize 

that point enough. Think of the incredi-

ble history we PSC NAR members today 

would have if we had continued the Steel 

City tradition and not had to start over 

and rebuild. But I have also lived long 

enough to know that sometimes starting 

over is necessary. 

 PSC has its own unique identity 

and Iôd like to thank our club members 

that through the years have shared my 

vision of keeping the Pittsburgh area rel-

evant in todayôs hobby rocket communi-

ty.  

 Next issue weôll do a little rem-

iniscing for  the 20th anniversary of 

Team Pittsburgh!! 

 For this space, this issue on-

ly, Iôve taken off my editorôs visor 

and put on my founderôs cap to pro-

vide some additional comment on 

this historic occasion. 

 It has now been 20 years 

since this Pittsburgh NAR Section 

was organized. Yes, some of my 

memories of the early days are fad-

ing. My rocket journal and back issue 

collection of Team Pittsburgh are 

becoming ever more valuable to me. 

 When PSC was created I 

gave no real thought as to how long 

it would last. In the back of my mind 

I wanted it to become the longest 

running Pittsburgh NAR Section 

beating out the renowned Steel City 

Section. If we have not already done 

so then we are on the verge of doing 

just that. 

 Does it really matter? Of 

course to me it certainly would, as I 

am the founder. But more important-

ly, I feel it means that so far weôve 

avoided the pitfalls that brought 

http://www.psc473.org/
mailto:artpeg.hotmail.com
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by Mort Binstock  

 

This issue's column con-

tents & format are dif-

ferent, in order to cele-

brate our club's historic 

20th anniversary. As a 

club, "we done good"! 

We have, as a club, 

stayed together and 

grown. 

 

 

 

 

CONTENTS THIS COLUMN:  

O    KUDOS 

O    APLANOCOPTER FOLLOW UP  

O    WHAT MIGHT HAVE BEEN  

 

KUDOS 

 I always like to start out thanking those who 

helped make our last issue of "Team Pittsburgh" (TP) 

interesting. My hat is tipped to those who contributed. 

 To ART NESTOR for his continued fine edit-

ing, to Prez STEVE FOSTER for his interesting in-

formative, "Notes From the Prez" plus his efforts to 

print & mail the newsletter, to Treasurer MIKE HAR-

DOBEY for his detailed treasurer's report, and to VP 

JOHN BROHM's as always informative, "PSC SHOP 

TALK". As always, I have learned much from JOHN's 

article, this time the skill to make transitions. 

 No, I did not forget FRANCIS GRAHAM's, 

"The Gloria Mundi Rocket Mail Stamp" article. I thought 

it is a unique and innovative article deserved its own par-

agraph. FRANCIS GRAHAM is a VERY creative and 

innovative person. In addition to his creative skills, 

FRANCIS always takes time to add  a very special touch 

to his efforts - almost like a poet's touch - to look at life 

slightly different or with elegance, or to savor a detail. In 

this instance, while planning the launch of "Gloria Mun-

di" rocket, FRANCIS went to the special effort to create 

a "Rocket Mail Stamp" just like the special commemora-

tive stamps provided by our post office for historic events 

including flights. A special touch adding realism and pur-

pose to the flight. Thank you FRANCIS GRAHAM! 

APLANOCOPTER FOLLOW UP  

 I wrote in my last column that I planned to com-

plete my review of JOSEPH PEKLICZ's Aplanocopter. I 

tried to at the March launch, but the flight was not to be. 

Before leaving for the launch I threw the Aplanocopter 

complete with D12 engine and my digital camera into my 

car's trunk. An hour later at the launch my digital camera 

wouldn't work, due to the cold (itôs OK now). I decided 

to launch the Aplanocopter anyway. The cold D12 ca-

toed. I then remembered that cold "D" engines tended to 

cato. Damage was minimal, a split motor tube. I plan to 

be ready for the April launch, weather and temperature 

permitting. 

WHAT MIGHT HAVE BEEN  

 Editor ART NESTOR asked me at the March 

launch, would I be still flying rockets if there had been no 

Pittsburgh Space Command (PSC)? A good question, 

impossible to answer. I have thought about ART's ques-

tion and think that I would still be flying rockets, but not 

with as much fun or comradeship. In reality, there is no 

way to know for sure. 

 However, I did decide to review my model rocket 

past. Projecting forward from the past I think that I would 

still be flying model rockets. I thought I would share por-

tions of my past using both text and old photographs. 

Most photographs that I have are technical and concern 

hardware and special projects. But I do have some human 

interest pictures which I am sharing. 

 My first rocket was a Model Missiles Rocket, the 

first model rocket ever made. I purchased this rocket in 

the late fifties and continued to fly for several years stop-

ping due to college, work, etc. I restarted flying model 

rockets with my son, CLIFF, in the early '70s after he 

attended a Buhl Planetarium model rocket class.                                              

 We flew at a nearby slag dump site. Not the best 
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site, but nearby and more than good enough. Unfortu-

nately we lost the site after several years. Some kids 

eventually annoyed the neighbors by riding very noisy 

dirt bikes at night. Neighbors called the police, the bik-

ers threw stones at the police, then escaped by riding 

through the fields. That incident shut the slag dump 

field down for good. Today that site is developed. 

Good flying sites are hard to come by. 

 Our initial Estes AA battery powered launcher 

was not the best. Therefore, I built a then advanced 

high powered 18 volt NiCad battery powered launcher - 

powerful for its day. The launcher even contained its 

own built in battery charger. 

 I purchased the then expensive NiCad's cheap-

ly at a work scrap sale. Cliff & I used this launcher for 

many years. This high powered launcher was eventual-

ly scrapped partly because the batteries wore out, partly 

because it was no longer needed as I now launch from 

PSC's launcher.                      

 

 

   18V LAUNCHER 

Mort's son Cliff about to launch his rocket using 

their then advanced 18 volt NiCad battery powered 

launcher 

                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANDROMEDA  

Mort about to launch his Estes Andromeda rocket. 

Photo was taken about 1972 at the "slag dump" 

launch site. 

 

 

                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLIFF  

Mort's son, Cliff, about to launch his Centuri Taurus 

rocket. This picture was taken at the slag dump site. 


